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          CPF 1-2008-5002 
 
Dear Mr. Belden: 
 
On March 21, 2011, the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA) issued to 
Colonial Pipeline Company (Colonial) a Final Order in the above-referenced case.  This Order included a 
Compliance Order and Civil Penalty assessment.  The Compliance Order set forth remedial requirements to 
ensure pipeline safety.   
 
Colonial submitted a draft report of effort regarding this Order to PHMSA on July 22, 2011.  Subsequently, 
on January 17, 2012, Colonial submitted a final summary report that demonstrated compliance with all the 
requirements outlined in the Compliance Order.  
 
A Virginia State Corporation Commission (VA SCC) Inspector, as an agent for PHMSA, observed portions 
of the Close Interval Survey (CIS) that Colonial performed in accordance with this Order.  The VA SCC also 
reviewed Colonial’s final summary report submission. 
 
Based on our review of the documentation provided and confirmation of payment of the civil penalty, it has 
been determined that Colonial has complied with the terms of this Order. 
 
Accordingly, this case is now closed and no further action is contemplated with respect to the matters 
involved in this case.  Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Byron Coy, PE 
Director, Eastern Region  
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 


